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JOHN R KING ACADEMIC AND PERFORMING ARTS ACADEMY
15850 STRATHMOOR
DETROIT, MI 48227
(313) 866-9600







September 11, 2017
Dear Students and Families:
I would like to introduce myself.  I am Michelle Jackson, and I will be your student’s self-contained classroom teacher for the 2017-2018 school year. Please allow me to tell you a little about myself.  I am have worked on and off for Detroit schools since 2001.  My previous teaching experience includes elementary teacher at John R King, self-contained special education teacher at Cody High (2006-2008), resource teacher at Meade High School in Maryland (2008-2009), special education teacher consultant at Blanche Kelso Bruce Academy for adjudicated/abused students in 6th through 12th grade (2009-2010), and currently a self-contained special education at John R King for grades 6th through 8th (2010-present).

As your student’s classroom teacher, this year I will be working with Ms. Patricia Finney-Jones as the classroom aide.  Ms. Jones comes with over 20 years of experience working in special education at DPSCD and works very well with and has a good rapport with all of our students. Ms. Jones and myself have worked together in the same classroom for the last 4 to 5 years. Together we will provide your student with tools and strategies to improve academically and meet academic goals.  To further enhance basic reading skills and reading comprehension in our classroom, we will be reading at least three chapter books Bang by Sharon Flake, The Outsiders by S.E. Hinton, and Fast Sam, Cool Clyde, and Stuff by Walter Dean Myers.  Other textbooks we will be using in the classroom include, but not limited to, are Prentice Hall Literature, Writing and Grammar, and grammar workbook, Holt Mathematics book and workbooks, Prentice Hall World Explorer social studies book, and Prentice Hall Science Explorer series and workbooks.  We will also work on a few special projects in the classroom, the first will be a dream/vision board.  Also, on a daily basis, students will be divided into small groups or individually to work on areas they are struggling with to help improve these skills. 

I have also created a website on Weebly.com where you and your student can see upcoming events/field trips, important assignments/projects, and students will be expected to post weekly blogs about what they have learned for the week or any other comments they would like to post.  To access this website just type in mjacksondpscd.weebly.com.

Although pencils, notebooks, composition books, and notebook paper are usually provided in the classroom, students will need the following supplies for class:
1.  bookbag

2. 12-inch ruler

3.  protractor

4.  calculator (mainly for use at home for homework assignments)
We also ask that I parents donate hand sanitizer and boxes of Kleenex when possible, to help reduce illnesses in the classroom.


Homework will be assigned each night Monday through Thursday and it is due back the following day.  We go over the homework from the previous night each morning.   There will be some days when no homework is given, for example, when there is a shortened week due to a holiday, days when we go on field trips, or weeks during testing.  You can always look on the Weebly website to check and see if there is homework for a particular night.  I will try to keep it updated on a regular basis.

Our class will go to gym three days a week; Mondays from 8:40am-9:53am, 

Wednesdays from 10:30am-11:16am, and Thursdays from 1:45pm-2:40pm.  Our lunch time on Mondays, Tuesdays, Thursdays, and Fridays is from 11:52am-12:37pm, and Wednesdays from 11:19am-12:07pm.

The following page will include our classroom expectations and the possible consequences for not adhering to these expectations.  These classroom expectations are to ensure a safe and successful learning environment for all students.
Although cell phones are allowed in school, they should be put away and kept on silent.  “We see it, we hear it, we take it.”  If your child’s cell phone is taken a parent must come in to retrieve it.  We do understand that there may be times when you need to contact your child during the school day, if this happens please call the office at 313-866-9600 and ask for room 103, we have a phone in the classroom.
Ms. Jones and myself, are both looking forward to this being a very successful school year and we appreciate you allowing us to work with your student. Please help us in our endeavor to make this a very successful school year for you and your student. If at any time you have any questions or concerns, please feel free to set up a time to meet with us.  Thank you for your support.








Ms. Michelle Jackson







Ms. Patricia Finney-Jones

JOHN R KING ACADEMIC AND PERFORMING ARTS ACADEMY
15850 STRATHMOOR
DETROIT, MI 48235
(313) 866-9600
PERMISSION TO BE PHOTOGRAPHED AND VIDEO TAPED

My child ___________________________________________ has my permission

to have photos of him/her or be video taped for class activities/projects for displays.







___________________________________







Parent signature


Date
Thank you for your support and cooperation.







Sincerely yours,







Michelle Jackson, Teacher

